2023 Acting Convenor’s Report

Can I firstly say it was with great sadness that we lost our friend and colleague Lillian Malcolm who passed away last October. Lillian will be remembered by all of us for tirelessly working hard for her fellow disabled.

Once again, we have had a very full and prosperous year. There have been lots of projects which Dundee Access Group has been consulted on and been involved with. For example
· Eden Project.
· Union Street Pedestrian Project.
· Magdalen Green Bridge over Railway Line.
· Joint Craigie High School & Braeview Academy Community Campus.
· Keiller Centre.
· Stobswell Pocket Parks.
· Lochee Road Active Freeway.
· Michelin Scotland Innovation Parc.
· Broughty Ferry to Monifieth Active Travel Route.
· We have also tried various avenues to try to make bus and community transport available and more accessible. 
However, there are a couple of things that I still think need pursuing. 
· Getting answers to questions. Jeremy Balfour, Convenor of the cross-party group on disability at the Scottish Parliament came to talk to us and he still has to get back to us on some points we raised. 
· Continuing to try and forge links with Dundee University School of Architecture which would be an asset for the future.

Now a vote of thanks to 
· our Secretary Anne Farrow for her efficient organisation of speakers, correspondence, and minutes of our meetings. Thank you so much for all your hard work, Anne.
· Sandy Cameron our Treasurer for keeping us up to date with all our finances, incoming and outgoing. Plus producing and organising our yearly accounts for verification. Thanks again Sandy.
· Michael Leeland for continuing to look after our website. Thank you, Michael.
· And finally, a big thank you to everyone for their continued support & attendance at our zoom meetings. Thanks again.
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